
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

30 March 2020 
 

School Fees and COVID-19 
 
Dear Parents and Carers of St Mary MacKillop College, 
 
I am aware that the COVID-19 pandemic is and will be having an unprecedented and negative impact on many 
of our families at St Mary MacKillop and upon those at other Catholic Schools within our Archdiocese and 
around the country. 
 
My commitment is to provide for the safety and wellbeing of staff, students and their families, the provision of 
high-quality teaching and learning via Remote Learning and in doing so to consider an equitable and swift 
approach to the burden of College fees in this current financial crisis.  This determination is shared by Catholic 
Education.  
 
I write to advise that as of Friday 27 March the following arrangements have been agreed to across all 
Archdiocesan Schools. 

1 Credits (for amounts paid) will be placed on fee accounts for cancelled excursions (excluding non-

refundable deposits), sporting events and activities as a result of COVID-19. 

2 All debt collection activities will be suspended until further notice. 

3 Fee concessions will be available on outstanding fees at the end of Term 1 for families eligible for 

Government COVID-19 Supplement Payments. 

4 Fee concessions will be available for Term 2 fees for families eligible for Government COVID-19 

Supplement payments. 

5 Catholic Education anticipates delayed Fee Statements for Term 2 for all families until there is greater 

clarity around the duration of the pandemic. 

6 Thank you to families who have submitted an Application for Fee Concession. These are being 

considered now. Were people to have their income change due to Government Supplements or other 

circumstances the College will negotiate a different outcome at a later date. This should allow a 

response to applications within seven days of receipt. 

7 The College Business Manager, her team and myself are undertaking a thorough review of all College 

expenditure that does not impact on learning.   

 
In conclusion, please appreciate that this is an evolving situation and I would like to bring clarity and certainty 
to families currently caught between their own pressing and unforeseen needs and the need for the College to 
work promptly, consistently and in concert with other schools. 
 
In the meantime, I welcome the Applications for Fee Concessions at your earliest convenience.  All Schools 
within our Archdiocese have an enrolment policy which states in part: “no child is to be denied Catholic 
Schooling simply because of an inability (as opposed to an unwillingness) of a parent/guardian, to meet 
financial requirements”. MacKillop stands by this policy. 
 
I would like to again offer my understanding and advocacy on behalf of all of you and my best wishes for you 
and your families to be safe at this time. 
 

Your sincerely in St Mary MacKillop, 

 
Michael Lee 

Principal 


